[image: image3.jpg]


South Hadley Drug & Alcohol Prevention Coalition 

est.2005
______________________________________________________
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 13, 2018         6:30pm—8pm         South Hadley High School Library
Sector Representatives Present: Greg Petrosky (Medical);  Steve Fleming (Law Enforcement);  Beth Winfield (School); Marie Millane-Schlosstein (Parent);  John Helin (Business).
Coalition Partners Present:  Sarah Smith;  Vinnie Napoli
Coalition Staff Present: KWP;  Tina Lukasik
	Topic
	Action to be Taken/Decision to be Made
	Who is responsible*

	Welcome

	*Introductions.    
* Updates on recent events: 

1. Golf Carts ‘n Goggles:  About 200 students attended. This year we had the marijuana simulation goggles purchased by the Coalition. The kids found these especially difficult. This was the pre-Prom activity this year to support students to make good decisions.
2. Parent Café:  We held a presentation on Stress-Less Parenting at the St Patrick’s Church Hall but the attendance was very poor. Brain-storming about how to improve attendance. Connect to a parent meeting like First Communion? 
3. Prom:  No problems observed at the event at Chez Josef. No problems reported in town, but rumors of parties in nearby towns. We cannot control that except to alert parents.


	KWP 
Steve Fleming
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KWP

Steve Fleming

	Coalition Capacity Building
	*Vote to approve May  Minutes  (approved).
*Vote approved to pay for an additional parent Social Norms Campaign in the fall from the roll-over account. Tie in with marijuana becoming more prevalent in MA.
* Focus on engagement of business community.  The Yee family would be a wonderful addition to the Coalition. How to arrange contact with them.
*Tina is beginning preparations for another Parent Café in the fall. We discussed possible focus & speakers.  A return to focusing on alcohol prevention would be good.
	Membership
KWP 
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	Reduce Youth Substance Use
	*Peer Leaders enjoyed the pizza party sent to them by the84.org for their campaign to educate students about vaping.
* Tobacco 21 legislation stands a good chance of reaching the Governor’s desk this year. Hoping for notification from Rep. Scibak so we can bring some Peer Leaders down for the signing! We have been working hard for the84.org since 2008.
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* Discussion specific to marijuana prevention efforts as commercial marijuana opens close beside us.  Dr. Petrosky pointed out that redoubled efforts with the same proven strategies does make sense.  So we will put out a Safe Homes Directory right away in the fall.  We will do a Social Norms campaign right away. We will continue with community education and get a speaker for the fall on marijuana.  Could we tie it in with a parent meeting like the autumn coaches meeting?  How do we get an audience to attend the presentation?
*Talk They Hear You campaign has been running with all Western MA Coalitions joined in! We have purchased the site talktheyhearyou.org which redirects to our own Coalitions.  Postcards on this theme will be sent out over the summer to all High School families and banners will be created.
	KWP
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	New Business
	*Review of the Coalition By-Laws with corrections made.  Approval of By-Laws with the suggested corrections was voted in by members present. The corrected By-Laws will be e-mailed to the full list of Coalition members one final time.
*Alcohol regulations are being revised in MA. Heather is on the state committee and discussed ways in which expansions are being suggested by industry members. A team of UMass interns has been researching to develop a best practices outline. Heather, KWP, Sharon Hart & Steve Parentela met with the interns & Town Manager Mike Sullivan to review their work. Willingness expressed to learn more and maybe serve as a pilot community. Heather was not present tonight to update the Coalition on this issue.  Table until the September meeting.
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 8:00 PM

	KWP
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Upcoming Meetings/Events
FallsFest at Beachgrounds Park on July 28.

Next Coalition Meeting will be September 12, 2018 at 6:30 pm

Visit our website at www.southhadleyprevents.org 

And visit our Facebook page!   [image: image2.jpg]Like us on
l&” Facebook




    The mission of the South Hadley Prevention Coalition is to collaboratively initiate, coordinate and sustain prevention & intervention 
efforts that reduce youth substance use within the town of South Hadley.

15 Newton Street *South Hadley MA 0105* 413.5506 ext.3612 * kwalshpio@shshools.com

